Memorandum

To: Jay Crandall / Engineering Dept. / Board of Public Works

From: Kevin Clements / Replacement Housing Program

Date: 1/9/2020

Re: 1716 Avon St. / Permission to excavate in new street.

This property was purchased after the street was paved. Standard procedures are to replace the waste line to the city's main to hopefully alleviate problems for many years.

Waste line:

Per Engineering records; only documentation is lateral connection in 1939, the same age as the main. The main is clay, assuming the lateral is the same material to the boulevard. When the cap & seal was performed, the Inspector found 4" cast iron 9' back from the sidewalk.

Water line:

Per Water Dept records; 3/4" copper, installed in 1964. This is acceptable, except the curb stop is in the boulevard in front of the neighbor's property; 1710 Avon St. It MUST be relocated to the correct property, per Water Dept.

This will be Western Technical College's spring build.